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Newsletter of the Port Jefferson Yacht Club      http://www.portjeffersonyachtclub.com    November 2021 

  Bowspritz 

From the Helm 

Hello members and friends of the PJYC Bowspritz. This will be my last message and re-

port as your Commodore. The year seemed to go by quickly. I have to say that without our 

strong PJYC Board of Governors this year would have not gone as well as it did. So many 

projects were completed at the waterfront and the club house. I cannot remember having so 

many well attended and fun events in a 

season. The Commodore’s Lobster and 

Clam Bake was brought back, and the 

membership cannot stop talking about it. 

Between the busy bar and live bands, the 

PJYC Membership has shown we all 

know how to have a fun time for sure! 

The PJYC is not just a place to park 

the car and jump on your boat. But a 

place to enjoy your fellow boater and this 

fantastic location on the southeast shore 

of Port Jefferson Harbor. We started the 

year with a count of ninety-four members. 

We end November with one hundred & twelve. Make that one hundred & thirteen since the 

BOG just approved Barbara Gottfried and Sam Aronson as full launch members last night. 

WELCOME to the Port Jefferson Yacht Club folks! 

Today the crane lifted the PJYC Docks from the waters of the harbor front. More details 

will follow in Alan Johnson’s report. The day could not have been any better. Although this 

morning was the first frost of the fall the temperatures warmed up and an exceptionally light 

breeze from the north assisted the many helping members as they pushed and pulled the 

floating docks into position for the crane to haul them up and over the dock house. Thank 

you to all that showed up and made this another successful and safe removal of our dock 

system. 

Port Jefferson Yacht Club’s 

Contd... 
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Board Reports 

Updates from the Officers and Directors 

 

From The Helm 

(Continued) 

 

You all should have received the 2022 Slate of Officers for the Board of Directors. 

Thanks to the Nominating Committee for their work and the new members to the board that 

have offered their time to make our club stronger in the coming year. I am confident that 

this team will continue to make strides that brought us a momentous year in 2021. The An-

nual meeting will be at the club house on Sunday December 5th at 1:00PM. We hope to see 

a good turnout and if you cannot attend, please provide your proxy vote to a fellow member 

or board member. 

 

 

In closing Chrissy and I would like to thank you 

all for a wonderful and fun year. I thank you for 

providing me the opportunity to serve as your 2021 

Commodore. As I said in the past following in my 

fathers’ footsteps was a true honor and I know his 

hand was on my shoulder. Thank you again to my 

Board of Directors, you all made this year a great 

one. We all are looking forward to 2022 and all the 

projects and improvements that are slated for this 

coming year. 

 

Best, 

Jeffrey W. Hausner  

Commodore 2021 
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Board Reports 

Updates from the Officers and Directors 

 

Docks & Floats 

 I write this at the end of an exhausting day.  All docks have been taken out and are win-

ter stored.  The list for repairs has already started but we will have a much shorter list than 

last year.  We started this season with 17 floating docks, the most we have ever had and fin-

ished with 20 floating docks.  Historically, we have been able to finish the launch and re-

trieval of the docks in 4 hours.  With the three extra docks, it took and additional one half 

hour and we will be able to improve on that after we rebuild the three new to us docks and 

equip them with lifting eyes.   We continue to improve the docks with the hope of minimiz-

ing the time required to safely launch and retrieve the docks and I think we have done a 

wonderful job.  The turnout from the membership has been outstanding with many mem-

bers putting in many, many hour over the minimum and I thank you sincerely and seeing 

new members their was a treat.   We would not have the equipment we have now without 

your dedication.   

If all goes well, we will have 

many more docks and opportunities 

next year with the finger piers and 

added electric.  The dock have been 

laid out so that we can do all of the 

electric cabling and new electric 

stanchions while the docks are on 

the hard except for ONE dock that 

will have to be done in the water 

and rebuild the three new to us 

docks.   

   

Alan Johnson 

Dir. Docks and Floats    

   

 
Contd... 
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Board Reports 

Updates from the Officers and Directors 

 

 

 

 

Docks & Floats 

Dock Removal 

November 6th 

 

 

Giant Brush we use to scrub the parking lot! 
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Board Reports 

Updates from the Officers and Directors 

 

Docks & Floats 
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Updates from the Officers and Directors 

 

Docks & Floats 
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Board Reports 

Updates from the Officers and Directors 

 

Groundings 

I just completed what may be the last tasks I had for myself, for the club property this 

year.  I was down at the club on this past Monday (after Halloween); the day was a good 

day for sailing.  The sky was clear and the wind was brisk.  Sadly the harbor was empty-

ing of boats and the mooring field had only a fraction of the fleet that is there in high sea-

son.  Looking at the harbor and into the sound, the absence of boats made the water seem 

almost overwhelming.  Without their presence, it expanded the line of sight.  I had a par-

allel experience of the club grounds.  A couple of cars and one boat on a trailer.  All I saw 

was grounds work to be done…overwhelming.   

 

Not to overstate the concept, as a home owner and hence the property manager, there 

is always something to be done.  As a sole observer it can be overwhelming, but with the 

help of other members, a couple of hours here and there, shrinks the tasks.  So to reduce 

that feeling of being overwhelmed, an hour or two of weeding and trimming in the upper 

lot, along the fence line could satisfy work hour needs.  Weeding in the lower lot is also 

available especially along the area around the dock house.  Either task can be done with a 

weed whacker.  

 

Contact me if you need more info or 

contact me if you put in hours. 

Mitch Slochower 

mslochowerlcsw@gmail.com  
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Work Hours 

This is a new section this month highlighting available work hours.  Did you know you 

can get $50/hr off your membership fee?  Just volunteer to help out around the club 

with work hours.  Up to 10 hours for full members, and 2 hours for small vessel mem-

bers. So, most of you can save between $100 and $500 per year!  These events often 

become enjoyable social events as well! 

Task Hours Contact 

Weeding/Weed whacking 

Upper Lot along fence. 

About 2 Mitch Slochower 

Weeding/Weed whacking 

Lower Lot Dock House. 

1 to 2 Mitch Slochower 

Clean House Carpet as 

needed 

About 2 Kevin Broderick 

Clean House Sliding Doors 

as needed 

About 2 Kevin Broderick 

Clean House Fridge once a 

month 

1 per month Kevin Broderick 

Clean patio furniture. 

Weekly when pollen is fall-

ing. 

1 per week Kevin Broderick 

Put patio furniture away. 2 hrs each for 2 people. Kevin Broderick 

Contd... 
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Work Hours 

Task Hours Contact 

Prep for Parties 1 hr per party Laurina Nielsen 

BBQs Cleaned as needed 1 hr Kevin Broderick 
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Racing 

 

 

 

 

The racing season is over, and we are turning our attention to the ‘off season’ tasks, 

like sail maintenance, and dreaming of what new gear we want for next year! 

 

In the mean time, here are a few videos of the season.  Click the links: 

 

Harbor Cup: 

 

http://DaveHub.quickconnect.to/vs/sharing/BVJHhMQv#!aG9tZV92aWRlby0xOA== 

 

 

2021 Miscellaneous Clips:  

 

http://DaveHub.quickconnect.to/vs/sharing/BVJHhMQv#!aG9tZV92aWRlby0yNQ== 

 

Thanks to Laurina (and perhaps others!) for some of the video. 

 

Enjoy! 

 

Dave Hubbard 

Fleet Captain 

davechub@gmail.com 

http://DaveHub.quickconnect.to/vs/sharing/BVJHhMQv#!aG9tZV92aWRlby0xOA==
http://DaveHub.quickconnect.to/vs/sharing/BVJHhMQv#!aG9tZV92aWRlby0yNQ==
http://davehub.quickconnect.to/vs/sharing/BVJHhMQv#!aG9tZV92aWRlby0xOA==
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Social Words 
Recapping the year this is how the social calendar went: 

 

February 7th Super Bowl gathering 

March 13th St Patrick’s day gathering 

April 24th Commodores Cocktail Party 

May 23rd Commissioning 

June 4 and 5th Fishing Tournament 

June 18th New Member Night 

June 19th Harbor Cup 

June Ice Cream Social for sailing school instructors and students and families 

July 4th BBQ on the Deck 

July 24th Cruise to Nowhere (Flax Pond) and Music on the deck in the evening by Gary Passa-
via 

August 13th Bingo Night 

August 21str Chick and Friends music 

October 9th Lobster Bake and Music on the Deck by Chick and Friends 

October 30th Night at the Races 

 

So there has been some social event almost every month with some month’s 
multiple events. 

The last event was the Night at the Races which was attended by about 25 
members it was fun and there is talk that we will run another one sometime in 
April next year.   

Plans are in the making for Holiday Party, a watercolor painting gathering, and a 
Murder Mystery evening as winter approaches. 

 

Stay Tuned! 

Contd... 
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Laurina Nielsen 

Social Chair 2021 

Editors Note: I LOVE the hats! 
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What’s News 

News and Stories By and For Our Members 

Port Jefferson Rowing Club 

By James Finke 

On the weekend of October 23rd PJRC 

attended the prestigious “Head of The 

Charles” Regatta In Boston, MA. This 

regatta attracts the best clubs in the 

country for a “Head Race” over 4200 

meters. 

Both our Junior and Adult programs 

raced with excellent results. 

Contd... 
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What’s News 

News and Stories By and For Our Members 

Port Jefferson Rowing Club 

By James Finke 
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What’s News 

News and Stories By and For Our Members 

PJYC FALL BAR HOURS 
 

FRIDAY NIGHTS  7pm – 11:30pm 

 

 

Come enjoy our beautiful harbor & sunsets on the deck. 
Bring dinner, if you wish, and spend the evening with 

your PJYC friends. See you there! 

 

Canasta! 

Tuesday Nights 

Bar is Open as a Self-Serve Honor System 

Bring your own Snacks 

6:30 

Text Dianna  631-512-1068 for more info 
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What’s News 

News and Stories By and For Our Members 

What’s It? 

October’s What’s It: Alan Johnson and Phil Schia-

vone got it.  It is the mast step for Clara J.  Here it is 

before primer, and the old one it replaced: 

 

 

November What’s it:  

Name the ship visiting 

PJ! 
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BOAT FOR SALE 

“Whimsy” 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1970 Yankee Dolphin 24 

Tiller steering.  Main, jib (new in 2017), new standing rigging in 2017. New 
head and tank in 2017.  Awlgrip top deck in 2021. Other upgrades. 

Engine– Yamaha 9.9hp in a well. Pushbutton start. New Battery in 2021. 

Garmin Nav Unit, VHF, etc... 

Available to view at the Boat Place in PJ. 

Listing with more pics: 

https://www.boattrader.com/boat/1970-yankee-dolphin24-8074072/ 

Contact: Kate Kevill  kkevill@me.com  

https://www.boattrader.com/boat/1970-yankee-dolphin24-8074072/
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BOAT FOR SALE 

“Windsong” 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1988 Ericson, Model 32-200-(aft head) 

Mainsail- 2007 in Doyle Cradlecover Genoa-135%      Jib-2007-102% 

New Dodger- 2021 

Engine- Universal-23HP 

Anchors- two with chain and rope rodes 

Mooring- 350 lb 

Available to view in Port Jefferson harbor 

Price upon request 

 

Call John Lane, 631-751-0850 or jlaneok@aol.com 

mailto:jlaneok@aol.com
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Surprise 
1987 Catalina 34 

    DIMENSIONS      ENGINE  

LOA 34'                                                                 Universal M25XP – 23 HP 

LWL 29’11”                                                          Engine Fuel - Diesel              

BEAM 11’9”                                                         Engine Hours  ~ 1,500  

DRAFT 5’7” 

DISPLACEMENT 11,950 LBS. 

BALLAST 5,000 LBS. 
 

 

 

TANKS                   BERTHS  

Water – 2 tanks – 28 gal & 23 gal.           Double – 3 (includes dining table) 

3 Cabins – Forward (V-Berth), Main Cabin, Aft 

All sails in good condition – Main Sail – Doyle Stack 

Pack with full length battens 

Lazy jacks 

Two Genoas – 150 LP and 116 LP. 

Furlex Roller Furler System 

All Controls led to cockpit 

1 Electrical, 4 Manual Winch Handles 

Electrical system was rewired in 2014 and Blue 

Seas circuit breaker panel was substituted for 

original fuse panel.                                 

Garmin Chartplotter & Garmin handheld GPS 

Data Marine Wind Speed, Wind Direction, Knot 

Meter and Depth Gages 

AC Shore Power Receptacle 

Maintenance Logs 

Electrical cable for shore power 

Bimini and Dodger refurbished in 2020 

Uniden Oceanus DSC VHF radio with handheld wire-

less remote 

Simrad WP30 Autopilot 

Zodiac 8’ inflatable dinghy   Cart for moving dinghy 

Evinrude 3HP 2 cycle outboard engine in working 

order 

Sony AM/FM radio with CD player 

Custom made companionway screens 

Full set of cockpit cushions – new in 2019 

Some tools  

Catalina 34 Owner’s Manual 

Universal Engine Owner’s Manual 

Contact: Vic Suben  631-513-1679 or vsuben@optonline.net 

See next page for more pics... 
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Contact: Vic Suben  631-513-1679 or vsuben@optonline.net 

Surprise 
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Community 

To support our  local community food bank, please make a donation to the following: 

Long Island Cares 

10 Davids Drive 

Hauppauge, NY 11788 

licares.org 

Thanks and stay well, 

Judy Suben 

Drop Food items in the box by the front 

door until November 13th. 
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CLUB OFFICERS    

Commodore Jeff Hausner 516-459-3529 
commodore@ 

portjeffersonyachtclub.com 
Vice Commodore Tim Rachek 631-751-8136 timrachek@optonline.net 

Rear Commodore Andrew Mathews 631-656-8678 andrewmathews@yahoo.com  

Fleet Captain Dave Hubbard 516-313-7617 racing@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

Recording Secretary Ellie Bowman 631-751-3591 bowman70@verizon.net 

Corresponding Secretary Kay Rachek 631-751-8136 kayrachek@optonline.net 

Treasurer Rich Spitzenberger 631-335-3777 treasurer@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

Judge Advocate Sharon Mathews 631-656-8678 sharon@smacarilaw.com  
    

DIRECTORS    

Launch & Moorings Ed Dowd 631-472-6533 dowdeddie.com 

Docks & Floats Alan Johnson 631-495-0985 alanwilliamjohnson@gmail.com 

House Kevin Broderick 631-689-2858 kmbrods@gmail.com  

Grounds Mitch Slochower 631-467-5591 mslochowerlcsw@gmail.com 

Social Laurina Nielsen 631-827-0049 laurina_n@hotmail.com  

Education David Diamond 631-473-2473 davidjdiamond@optonline.net 

Past Commodore Karl Jahnsen 631-473-5734 kjanhsen@covatiandjanhsen.com  
    

COMMITTEES    

Membership (Chair) Ralph Segalowitz 631- 689-7395 rsegalow@yahoo.com 

 Tim O’Mara 631-846-4177 chillinonahd@yahoo.com 

 Joan Fortgang 631-473-2160 sailrmom@optimum.net 

 Jean & John Doherty 631-751-8643 seapeace@live.com 

 Ray Epp 631-289-4156 rwepp@optimum.net 
    

Nominating (Chair) Laurina Nielsen 631-827-0049 laurina_n@hotmail.com  

 Kevin Mularky 631-732-4397 jankev@optonline.net 

 Angela Bari 516-987-9569 angela@barisite.com 

 Kate Kevill 919-450-6836 kkevill@me.com  

 Patty Broderick 516-818-6465 pattybrod@gmail.com 

SERVICES    

Cruising Chris Beach 516-652-7830 cruising@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

PHRF Mort Fortgang 631-473-2160 sailor36@optimum.net 

Bowspritz/Webmaster Dave Hubbard 516-313-7617 bowspritz@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

E-Mail Distribution Gene Stark 631-474-5187 email@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

Bar 
Connie Siris 

Dianna Stackow 

631-987-0249 

631-512-1068 

pjycsiris@gmail.com 

ds@grms.com 

Club Rentals Kevin Mularky 631-732-4397 jankev@optonline.net 

Ships Store Jean & John Doherty 631-751-8643 seaeaglejld@hotmail.com 

Yearbook Dianna Stackow 631-512-1068 ds@grms.com 

Harbor Cup Sean Heffernan 631-751-6626 johnhefernan@optonline.net 

Publicity OPEN   

Work Assessment Ellie Bowman 631-751-3591 bowman70@verizon.net 

OFFICERS / DIRECTORS / COMMITTEES  

2021 
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Port Jefferson Yacht Club 

PO Box 138 

Port Jefferson, NY 11777 

info@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

Ads, articles, pics all welcome! 

Email to: bowspritz@portjeffersonyachtclub.com 

mailto:info@portjeffersonyachtclub.com
https://portjeffersonyachtclub.com

